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Welcome Back Letter
Year 3 Summer 2 2023
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back!  We hope you had a lovely half-term break and enjoyed the sunny weather.
Here are some details about what we will be learning over the coming weeks and some further information you may find useful:
PE will continue to happen on a Wednesday afternoon with Mr. Haxby from Premier Sports and on a Friday afternoon with the class teacher.  3M and 3SP will be doing PE outside on a Friday afternoon as we start our Tennis unit.
Homework: 
· Spellings will continue to be set on a Thursday.  These will be linked to spelling shed and stuck into the reading diaries each week.  Whilst we do not formally test the children, we complete activities in school using them daily.  Practising spelling them at home / finding other words with a similar spelling pattern will help the children no end. 
· We expect your child to read at least 3 times a week and for this to be recorded in the diary, even if your child is a fluent reader.  Children can record independently if you so wish.
· Multiplication/division facts for 2, 3, 4, 5, 8 and 10 will be practised regularly in school - so that the children can answer these style questions quickly and efficiently. Having these answers at their fingertips enables them to calculate with larger numbers far more easily.  Please practise these at home! TT Rockstars is a great way to do this.
· This half term we will carry on using Timestables Rockstars regularly in school! Please continue to practise at home as it has made a huge impact on the children’s confidence and recall during our maths lessons. 
· An additional piece of work will be given on a weekly basis to support children’s learning. This would usually be an English, Maths or Topic related task.  This will be given in a homework book.  Homework will be set on a Thursday and should be returned by the following Wednesday.   
Children continue to have a range of reading activities on a daily basis, including whole class reading. Your child will have an opportunity to change their book regularly.  Reading books and Reading Diaries should be in school at all times and parents are expected to sign and comment on reading at home at least weekly. These books are also a great opportunity to pass messages to us. We encourage children to show us if there is a note from home that needs our attention. 
Please continue to check our class page on the website, as we update it regularly with photos of the many fun activities the children get up to. 
This half term Year 3 will be doing many exciting learning challenges. We will be covering: 
	English


	To explain:

Weather explanation text - how a tornado is formed.

To Inform:

Weather reporting- script. Newspaper article reporting an extreme weather event.

To entertain: 

Extreme weather- poetry – free verse / list poem (personification of weather)

	Whole Class Guided Reading
	Poems from a Green and Blue Planet
Greta and the Giants

Non-fiction –Storm Chasers
Kapiti Plain (rhyming)

	Maths
	Time

Shape
Statistics

	PE
	Tennis

	Spanish
	La fonética



	Science
	Forces and Magnets

	DT
	To design, make and evaluate (and eat!) a spring roll

	ART
	Landscape – Sky Study
Children experiment with creating sky backgrounds using different printing/painting techniques and looking at the work of Van Gogh, Constable and Heidi Mallet

	RE
	Studying churches that are local to us.

	Geography
	Geography – Extreme Weather 

How does extreme weather impact people’s lives in the UK?

	   PSHE
	Changing Me

	ICT
	Coding using Scratch

	Music
	Samba with Sergio!
The children will explore call-and-response through word rhythms, and body and vocal percussion. It also gives a snapshot into Brazilian samba and carnival.


It looks set to be a really fun-filled half term! 😊
Miss Moore, Mrs Phillips, Mrs Seagrave and the Year 3 Team
